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about land stewardship and the 
importance of connecting to the natural 
world. Several students who have 
participated in the Junior Duck Stamp 
Program have gone on to become full- 
time wildlife artists and conservation 
professionals; many attribute their 
interest and success to their early 
exposure to the Junior Duck Stamp 
Program. 

Who Can Enter the Federal Duck Stamp 
and Junior Duck Stamp Contests 

The Duck Stamp Contest is open to all 
U.S. citizens, nationals, and resident 
aliens who are at least 18 years of age 
by June 1. Individuals enrolled in 
kindergarten through grade 12 may 
participate in the Junior Duck Stamp 
Contest. All eligible students are 
encouraged to participate in the Junior 
Duck Stamp Conservation and Design 
Program annual art and conservation 
message contest as part of the program 
curriculum through public, private, and 
homeschools, as well as through 
nonformal educational experiences such 
as those found in scouting, art studios, 
and nature centers. 

Entry Requirements 

Each entry in the Duck Stamp Contest 
requires a completed entry form and an 
entry fee. Information required on the 
entry form includes: 

• ‘‘Display, Participation & 
Reproduction Rights Agreement’’ 
certification form; 

• Basic contact information (name, 
address, phone numbers, and email 
address); 

• Date of birth (to verify eligibility); 
• Species portrayed and medium 

used; and 
• Name of hometown newspaper (for 

press coverage). 
Each entry in the Junior Duck Stamp 

Contest requires a completed entry form 
that requests: 

• Basic contact information (name, 
address, phone numbers, and email 
address); 

• Age/grade (to verify eligibility and 
so they may be judged with their peers); 

• Parent’s name and contact 
information (email address and phone 
numbers); 

• Whether the student has a Social 
Security or VISA immigration number 
or is a foreign exchange student (to 
verify eligibility to receive prizes); 

• Title, species, medium/style used, 
and conservation message associated 
with the drawing; 

• Basic contact information for their 
teacher and school (name, address, 
phone numbers, school/studio/ 
organization/troop name, and email 
address); and 

• Certification of authenticity. 
Students in grades 7 through 12 and 

all national level students are also 
required to include citations for any 
resources they used to develop their 
designs. We use this information to 
verify that the student has not 
plagiarized or copied someone else’s 
work. The Service also translates entry 
forms into other appropriate languages 
to increase the understanding of the 
rules and what the parents and students 
are signing. 

Title of Collection: Federal Migratory 
Bird Hunting and Conservation Stamp 
(Duck Stamp) and Junior Duck Stamp 
Contests. 

OMB Control Number: 1018–0172. 
Form Number: None. 
Type of Review: Extension of a 

currently approved information 
collection. 

Respondents/Affected Public: 
Individuals. 

Total Estimated Number of Annual 
Respondents: 25,200. 

Total Estimated Number of Annual 
Responses: 25,200. 

Estimated Completion Time per 
Response: Varies from 7–20 minutes, 
depending on activity. 

Total Estimated Number of Annual 
Burden Hours: 8,356. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
Frequency of Collection: Annually. 
Total Estimated Annual Nonhour 

Burden Cost: $53,000 annually (entry 
fees of $125 plus an average of $15 for 
mailing costs, for an estimated 200 
annual submissions to the Federal Duck 
Stamp Contest). There are no fees 
associated with the Junior Duck Stamp 
Contest submissions. We estimate the 
mailing costs associated with entering 
submissions to the Junior Duck Stamp 
contest to be approximately $25,000 
annually. Most of the student entries are 
mailed directly by schools, who utilize 
the bulk mail option, thereby reducing 
the amount of postage and packages 
received. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor and a person is not required to 
respond to a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB 
control number. 

The authority for this action is the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 
U.S.C. 3501 et seq.). 

Madonna Baucum, 
Information Collection Clearance Officer, U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service. 
[FR Doc. 2024–05693 Filed 3–15–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4333–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Fish and Wildlife Service 

[Docket No. FWS–HQ–IA–2024–0040; 
FXIA16710900000–245–FF09A30000] 

Foreign Endangered Species; Receipt 
of Permit Application 

AGENCY: Fish and Wildlife Service, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of receipt of permit 
application; request for comments. 

SUMMARY: We, the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service, invite the public to 
comment on an application to conduct 
certain activities with a foreign species 
that is listed as endangered under the 
Endangered Species Act (ESA). With 
some exceptions, the ESA prohibits 
activities with listed species unless 
Federal authorization is issued that 
allows such activities. The ESA also 
requires that we invite public comment 
before issuing permits for any activity 
otherwise prohibited by the ESA with 
respect to any endangered species. 
DATES: We must receive comments by 
April 17, 2024. 
ADDRESSES: 

Obtaining Documents: The 
application, application supporting 
materials, and any comments and other 
materials that we receive will be 
available for public inspection at 
https://www.regulations.gov in Docket 
No. FWS–HQ–IA–2024–0040. 

Submitting Comments: When 
submitting comments, please specify the 
name of the applicant and the permit 
number at the beginning of your 
comment. You may submit comments 
by one of the following methods: 

• Internet: https://
www.regulations.gov. Search for and 
submit comments on Docket No. FWS– 
HQ–IA–2024–0040. 

• U.S. mail: Public Comments 
Processing, Attn: Docket No. FWS–HQ– 
IA–2024–0040; U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service Headquarters, MS: PRB/3W; 
5275 Leesburg Pike; Falls Church, VA 
22041–3803. 

For more information, see Public 
Comment Procedures under 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Brenda Tapia, by phone at 703–358– 
2185 or via email at DMAFR@fws.gov. 
Individuals in the United States who are 
deaf, deafblind, hard of hearing, or have 
a speech disability may dial 711 (TTY, 
TDD, or TeleBraille) to access 
telecommunications relay services. 
Individuals outside the United States 
should use the relay services offered 
within their country to make 
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international calls to the point-of- 
contact in the United States. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Public Comment Procedures 

A. How do I comment on submitted 
applications? 

We invite the public and local, State, 
Tribal, and Federal agencies to comment 
on this application. Before issuing the 
requested permit, we will take into 
consideration any information that we 
receive during the public comment 
period. 

You may submit your comments and 
materials by one of the methods in 
ADDRESSES. We will not consider 
comments sent by email or to an address 
not in ADDRESSES. We will not consider 
or include in our administrative record 
comments we receive after the close of 
the comment period (see DATES). 

When submitting comments, please 
specify the name of the applicant and 
the permit number at the beginning of 
your comment. Provide sufficient 
information to allow us to authenticate 
any scientific or commercial data you 
include. The comments and 
recommendations that will be most 
useful and likely to influence agency 
decisions are: (1) Those supported by 
quantitative information or studies; and 
(2) those that include citations to, and 
analyses of, the applicable laws and 
regulations. 

B. May I review comments submitted by 
others? 

You may view and comment on 
others’ public comments at https://
www.regulations.gov unless our 
allowing so would violate the Privacy 
Act (5 U.S.C. 552a) or Freedom of 
Information Act (5 U.S.C. 552). 

C. Who will see my comments? 

If you submit a comment at https://
www.regulations.gov, your entire 
comment, including any personal 
identifying information, will be posted 
on the website. If you submit a 
hardcopy comment that includes 
personal identifying information, such 
as your address, phone number, or 
email address, you may request at the 
top of your document that we withhold 
this information from public review. 
However, we cannot guarantee that we 
will be able to do so. Moreover, all 
submissions from organizations or 
businesses, and from individuals 
identifying themselves as 
representatives or officials of 
organizations or businesses, will be 
made available for public disclosure in 
their entirety. 

II. Background 

To help us carry out our conservation 
responsibilities for affected species, and 
in consideration of section 10(c) of the 
Endangered Species Act of 1973, as 
amended (ESA; 16 U.S.C. 1531 et seq.), 
we invite public comments on permit 
applications before final action is taken. 
With some exceptions, the ESA 
prohibits certain activities with listed 
species unless Federal authorization is 
issued that allows such activities. 
Permits issued under section 10(a)(1)(A) 
of the ESA allow otherwise prohibited 
activities for scientific purposes or to 
enhance the propagation or survival of 
the affected species. Service regulations 
regarding prohibited activities with 
endangered species, captive-bred 
wildlife registrations, and permits for 
any activity otherwise prohibited by the 
ESA with respect to any endangered 
species are available in title 50 of the 
Code of Federal Regulations in part 17. 

III. Permit Application 

We invite comments on the following 
application. 

Applicant: Cornell University Museum 
of Vertebrates, Ithaca, NY; Permit No. 
PER3849508 

The applicant requests a permit to 
import biological samples taken from 
saffron-cowled blackbirds (Xanthopsar 
flavus) from Argentina for the purpose 
of scientific research. This notification 
is for a single import. 

IV. Next Steps 

After the comment period closes, we 
will make decisions regarding permit 
issuance. If we issue permits to the 
applicant listed in this notice, we will 
publish a notice in the Federal Register. 
You may locate the notice announcing 
the permit issuance by searching 
https://www.regulations.gov for the 
permit number listed above in this 
document. For example, to find 
information about the potential issuance 
of Permit No. 12345A, you would go to 
regulations.gov and search for 
‘‘12345A’’. 

V. Authority 

We issue this notice under the 
authority of the Endangered Species Act 
of 1973, as amended (16 U.S.C. 1531 et 
seq.), and its implementing regulations. 

Brenda Tapia, 
Supervisory Program Analyst/Data 
Administrator, Branch of Permits, Division 
of Management Authority. 
[FR Doc. 2024–05723 Filed 3–15–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4333–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Fish and Wildlife Service 

[FWS–R8–ES–2024–N012; 
FXES11140800000–245–FF08EKLA00] 

Incidental Take of Endangered 
Species; PacifiCorp Klamath 
Hydroelectric Project Interim 
Operations Habitat Conservation Plan 
in OR and CA; Permit Transfer 

AGENCY: Fish and Wildlife Service, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of permit transfer. 

SUMMARY: In 2014, under the 
Endangered Species Act, we, the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service (Service), 
issued an incidental take permit (ITP) 
authorizing take of two federally 
endangered fish species incidental to 
otherwise lawful activities associated 
with implementation of the PacifiCorp 
Klamath Hydroelectric Project Interim 
Operations Habitat Conservation Plan. 
Subsequently, the Klamath River 
Renewal Corporation and the States of 
Oregon and California acquired 
ownership of lands covered by the ITP. 
We now announce that the Service has 
carried out a partial transfer of the ITP 
to these entities. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Rachel Henry, Regional Habitat 
Conservation Planning Coordinator, by 
email at rachel_henry@fws.gov or by 
telephone at 805–448–7484. Individuals 
in the United States who are deaf, 
deafblind, hard of hearing, or have a 
speech disability may dial 711 (TTY, 
TDD, or TeleBraille) to access 
telecommunications relay services. 
Individuals outside the United States 
should use the relay services offered 
within their country to make 
international calls to the point-of- 
contact in the United States. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On 
January 28, 2013, we, the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service, published a Federal 
Register notice announcing the 
availability for public comment of a 
draft environmental assessment (EA) 
under the National Environmental 
Policy Act (NEPA) for the interim 
operations of the Klamath Hydroelectric 
Project on the Klamath River, in 
Klamath County, Oregon, and Siskiyou 
County, California (78 FR 5830; January 
28, 2013). 

The EA was in association with an 
incidental take permit (ITP) application 
we received from PacifiCorp under the 
Endangered Species Act of 1973, as 
amended (ESA; 16 U.S.C. 1531 et seq.), 
for take of two fish species, the Lost 
River sucker (Deltistes luxatus) and the 
shortnose sucker (Chasmistes 
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